Dear Parents/Guardians,
Texts that contain longer words with two or more syllables can be difficult to read for some students.  Our science curriculum has many new and unfamiliar words for students to decode and make meaning of. Practicing these skills at home can help your child not only understand the content better, but can also help them become stronger and more fluent readers.

Here are some suggestions for activities that can help your child practice at home:
For unit vocabulary:
· Identifying prefixes, word endings, and root words can help students read the word.  Help your child figure out a longer word’s pronunciation by: 
1) Breaking the word into smaller parts or chunks, 
2) Reading the parts separately, and then 
3) Reading the entire word.  
· Practice the unit vocabulary words at home. Speed drills will be provided for every unit.
1) The first couple of times your child goes through the speed drill they should read words for accuracy without timing.
2) When they are comfortable pronouncing the words, they should read as many words as they can in one minute. See if you can improve your fluency (read the words more accurately and/or more quickly)!
3) Ask your child to talk about the meaning of one of the words, to locate a word by its meaning, or to use a word in a sentence

During assigned reading:
· Words with prefixes and suffixes are increasingly frequent in secondary school.  The three most frequent prefixes are un-, re-, and in-.  If students know that “un-” often means not, “re-” means again, and “in-” means not, they can use this information to figure out a word’s meaning.  Encourage your child to use the following strategy when reading a word with one of these prefixes or with other prefixes: 
1) Remove the prefix, 
2) Check if a real word remains, 
3) Think about the meaning of the prefix and the remaining word,  
4) Combine the meanings of the prefix and the remaining word, and try to figure out the unknown word, and 
5) Ask if the word makes sense in the sentence being read.  

General practice:
· Play a game with your child.  Challenge them to find words with several syllables in their textbooks.  Have them make a list of words they find while reading.  Once they have recorded the words, ask them to break them down into syllables.  Assign a point to each syllable (e.g., harmonica = 4 points).  You can do the same with words you find while reading.  At the end of the day or week, see who has the most points.  In addition, make sure that your child is able to define any words on their list.  Encourage them to use the dictionary and create a definition using their own words. 

· Play word-building board games like Scrabble, Boggle, Bananagrams and Upwords. 

· Create word webs or chains with your child.  Find a root word that is familiar (e.g., port, cycl) and have them create new words using prefixes and suffixes (e.g., transport, portage, recycle, motorcycling).  Talk about the meanings of these words and use the dictionary to help you as necessary.
Thank you for all of your support,
Teren Cabrera (8th grade science) 
